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City of Kiel Police Department
619 Paine Street / P.O. BOX 98 Kiel, Wisconsin 53042

Tele. 920-894-2211 Fax 920-894-7548

Website: www.kielpolice.com / www.facebook.com/kielpolicedepartment

*** PRESS RELEASE ***
Date: May 23, 2022

As Chief of Police, | am tasked with the responsibility of providing for the safety and welfare of our community.

A potential Title X matter is under investigation by the Kiel Area School District. The City of Kiel Police Department is
not involved in the investigation, however, over the last week our Police Department has responded to several
communications received by Kiel Area School District staff - many have been extremely vulgar, hateful, and disturbing.
We are working with district staff to investigate threatening communications and provided additional patrols around
schools.

To date, we have not received a credible threat to the safety of students. Our actions are in response to the hateful
comments expressed to the staff of the schools, and we proactively increased our presence in and around district
buildings and grounds.

Given the facts, after careful consideration | felt that it was in the best interest to ensure the safety of all parties to
recommend the Kiel School Board either postpone their meeting on Monday, May 23'%, 2022, or hold a virtual meeting.
There is a value for time to simply “cool off,” and hopefully allow for logical, rational, and meaningful dialog to occur; we
sincerely hope the issue can be resolved quickly among all involved parties.

That said, | fully support our citizens rights to express their opinions on this matter to their elected school board
members. Ultimately, my recommendation to have the meeting postponed concerned the safety of the entire
community, and to give adequate time for both sides to resolve this matter.

Thank you.
Dave Funkhouser

Chief of Police

David P. Funkhouser, Chief of Police Joseph E. Jeanty, Captain




